COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on February 13, 2020
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Pauley, 
Associate members present: June Thall and Roger Zimmerman 
Absent: Member- Susan Matatia; Associate members -Brian Burke and Kate Hogan 
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

Community Services Coordinator - Brian O'Sullivan was present
A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:05 A. M.

Liaison Reports
Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, met on the January 6, January 27, and February 10, 2020 to review the applications for CPC funds and other matters. The CPC has received an additional $95,617 from the state surplus bringing the total for FY 2021 $230,274. One of the six applications has been withdrawn.  The CPC voted to approve and endorse articles for the May town meeting; one for its administrative budget and another to reserve $100,000 for preservation of historic resources and $100,000 for affordable housing.  The full report is attached.
Community Services Coordinator, Brian O'Sullivan, discussed his report which is attached.  
· The categories for his report have been changed by the state and he explained what the changes mean.  The topics are broader:  Outreach/advocacy, Professional Services, Support Services, and Wellness.  

· The report groups cases by over sixty and under sixty.  A request was made to narrow the age groups.  
· There is more emphasis on access to care; how to improve timing and how to get people to their medical appointments.  Looking into Lyft and Uber as possible carriers.

Director's Report-

· Representative Hogan has offered a $25,000 grant for Stow to provide shuttle service to the Acton Train Station.  The Town Administrator would like to use the COA vans before and after COA hours.  There has been no attention to who and how this service is administered.  The Planning Board is going to survey the town to determine what the need is. The Board does not support using COA vans which are specifically for the senior population.  We would like the town to look into other options.
· The 20 passenger is now running well.  The Recreation Department has been given the van.  They will pay half of the cost to repair it.  The COA will use it from time to time.

· The COA has applied for a Cummings Foundation grant.  We have already made it through the first cut.  If we win the grant, we will receive $50,000 this year and $50,000 the following year. The winners will be announced in April. 

· Suzanne had another fall and was in rehab for a month.  She still wants to come back, but will need to be evaluated.

· Annual Report is due on February 18th.  It is similar to last year but with new statistics.

· Tax Work-off- There are more applications this year because of the recent tax hike. 

· Justin Jacobs continued to be a great resource.  He created an application for the van drivers to facilitate their statistics.

· Alyson applied and was selected to be a member of the search committee for the new town administrator.

· Outreach- Martha and Kathleen continue to help seniors with fuel assistance and home visits as well as scheduling trips and events.

 No other Business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:55 am
Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

